BRITANNIA SQUARE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Annual General Meeting of the Britannia Square Residents’ Association
And Neighbourhood Watch

held at

The United Reformed Church, Albany Terrace, Worcester
at

7.30 pm on Friday 10 November 2017
1. Welcome and opening remarks:

Anna Hooper welcomed everyone, particularly our guests Councillors Lynn and Paul Denham, Councillor Allah Ditta and his guest Nida Hassan, Councillor Jabba Riaz, PCSO Harley Young and S/Sgt Mimnagh from West Mercia Police and our speaker Sheena Payne-Lunn, Historic Environment Record Officer, Worcester City Council.   We are most grateful to the United Reformed Church for the use of their building for our meeting and to our Councillors for their support of our activities and for assisting us in our endeavours.

Anna welcomed our new residents Jo and Weng Oh.
2. Attendance:
2.1 Apologies were received from:

Councillor Simon Geraghty, Clive & Noreen Collings, Michael & Jean Hudson, Kate Tait, Jenny & Stephen Preedy, George Campbell, Sandy Greenhill, Viv Roberts, Sue & Ed Llewellyn, Sonia Armstrong and PC Joe Brooks.
2.2 Those present were:
Committee members: Anna Hooper, John Ball, Ian Terry, David Greenhill, Carol Inman and Robin Dallaway.
Other members: Toby Hooper, Rob & Julia Holdsworth, Angela Lanyon, Stephen Inman, Vanessa Terry, Susie & Tony Bettinson, Nic Aston, Maureen Ball, Liz & John Prosser, Nicky & Bryan Neville-Lee, Pat & Colin Downing, Gill Yates, Pat & Andrew Oddy, Stephen Banaghan, Corinne Flannigan, Joanne & Weng Oh, Jan Enthoven, Ann & Nick Gilbert and Claire Dallaway.
In attendance:  Councillors Lynn and Paul Denham, Councillor Allah Ditta and his guest Nida Hassan, Councillor Jabba Riaz, PCSO Harley Young and S/Sgt Mimnagh from West Mercia Police and our speaker Sheena Payne-Lunn, Historic Environment Record Officer, Worcester City Council.
3. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 11 November 2016 were approved.  There were no matters arising.
4. Election of Committee for 2017/18
The following members stood for election or re-election to the Committee:

Anna Hooper

Ian Terry

David Greenhill

Robin Dallaway
Kate Tait

John Ball

Carol Inman

They were proposed, seconded and elected unopposed.  Clive Collings will continue to serve as a co-opted member.

5. Committee Members’ Reports:

Copies of the Committee Members’ reports and minutes are published on our website: www.britanniasquare.org  Additional and significant matters are noted below.

5.1. Financial Report:

The Treasurer, Ian Terry presented the accounts for 2016/7 which were approved by the meeting.
5.2. Events Report:

Anna Hooper highlighted the main topics of her report on our many successful events over the past year.  

Anna thanked particularly all the members who had volunteered for our street cleaning day, supported by Worcester City Council. 
Anna expressed the Committee’s gratitude to the United Reformed Church and RGS Springfield for providing venues for our events throughout the year.
5.3. Planning Report:

David Greenhill explained our active role in reviewing and commenting on planning applications which is core to our purpose as an Association.  David made available a file of all the applications that we had dealt with this year.  Full details of all the Planning Applications may be viewed on Worcester City Council’s website.  Members were advised not to rely solely on public displays of Planning Notices but to make use of the Council’s excellent website to inspect plans and make comments.
5.4. Neighbourhood Watch Report:

There was a special vote of thanks to Michael Hudson for his long service in the cause of the Neighbourhood Watch scheme.  Coun. Jabba Riaz added his thanks to Michael for his long service attending the Cathedral Ward PACT meetings.
Anna Hooper expressed our thanks to our local PCSOs and PCs for their support.  Carol Inman will be taking over the co-ordination of our Neighbourhood Watch Scheme.  Carol already attends the Cathedral Ward PACT meetings as our representative.
 5.5. Highways and Lighting Report:
On behalf of Kate Tait, Anna Hooper took questions on Highways topics.  Concern was again expressed about parking and speeding in the Back Lanes.  Andrew Oddy reminded the meeting that the Back Lanes exist in part to facilitate access for essential works which may involve temporary parking.  Coun. Allah Ditta will look into this.
Gill Yates stated that speeding in Back Lane South remains a problem and asked whether a 20mph limit could be imposed.  Coun. Paul Denham advised that the Council will only support 20mph limits next to schools and that the Police are unwilling to enforce them elsewhere.  Coun. Denham is pressing the Council to reconsider its policy on this matter regardless of the Police’s attitude to enforcement.

Jan Enthoven asked for the results of the 30mph speeding survey and Steve Banaghan asked us to establish whether RGS Springfield would support a 20mph limit.

Weng Oh asked whether the Council should fit a mirror on the blind corner on The Moors.

5.6. Wine Club Report:

John Ball reported on the continued success of the Wine Club’s events.
5.7. Website Report:

Robin Dallaway reported on the expansion of our website to include the start of our historical images archive which includes photos kindly supplied by our speaker, Sheena Payne-Lunn.

The site is supported by our sponsors Knight Frank, Andrew Grant and NFU Mutual, whom we thank for their continued involvement.

6. Any other business:
None.
7. Guest Speaker – Sheena Payne-Lunn, Historic Environment Record Officer, Worcester City Council.
8. Vote of Thanks:
On behalf of the meeting, Anna Hooper expressed our thanks and appreciation to Sheena Payne-Lunn for a most interesting and informative talk about the many documents and photographic records which she looks after for the City.
